
SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

Meeting of the Council
Held Virtually on Microsoft Teams
At 6.00pm on Monday 25 January 2021


PUBLIC QUESTIONS & ANSWERS

Question 1

The minutes 18/05/2020 show that STC was to commission an independent review to help it identify shortcomings (that may have influenced the case in the Public Information Report about Greenfields, on the website) and to consider ‘fully’ what lessons there may be for correcting ‘governance failings within STC’.  The ‘transparent’ review would ‘consider evidence and submissions from all interested parties’ and it was envisaged there might be a report in Autumn 2020.  We understand that we are paying for a QC to do this.
Questions:
1. Operation Aloft has been investigating criminality in sale of land by Liverpool Council. Doing deals with no evidence of published advertisement or tendering process is a criticism of that council.  Can we be assured that no suspicions of failing that are criminal apply to STC?

2. With regard to their intention to sell Greenfields land, the PIR indicates that STC Officers failed in advertising and consideration of objections. It seems that they then failed to fully and accurately volunteer information to decision makers. It can be inferred that maybe they also tried to deny or obfuscate rather than help mitigate the consequences of a mistake. Such behaviour is not unique to Greenfields. So, is an interim report yet imminent?  That might indicate whether it is appropriate to still hold-off an official complaint about the behaviours of certain STC officers.

3. Will any report be entered onto the website? - related to the P.I.R.?

4. From what sources have STC or Mr Redfern sought illustrations or suggestions?

5. From what sources have STC or Mr Redfern received illustrations or suggestions?

6. What are the anticipated next steps and estimated timeframe?

Answered by Councillor Alan Mosley, Leader of the Council

1. The Terms of Reference for the enquiry have been publicised and are well known and we await the results based on those Terms of Reference.

2. There is no interim report envisaged, the full report will be given as I will describe below.

3. The PIR was published on the website as will be the report of the QC’s investigation.
4. This has been an independent investigation conducted by Michael Redfern QC.  I am aware he has discussed matters and had meetings with residents of Greenfields, other sources will be listed in his report.

5. Answer as number 4.

6. As I reported at the previous Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting (11 January 2021) we hope that the report will be ready for the next F&GP meeting scheduled for 1 February 2021.
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Question 2

What response do you have to the news that Shropshire is at the bottom of the vaccination roll out list?  Is there any concern regarding the fact that there are 100-year-old residents in care homes in Shrewsbury who have not been offered the vaccine?  A couple both in their nineties with underlying health conditions also not vaccinated. Have any of the elected representatives contacted the vaccination tsar Mr Zahawi to ask the reason for this or some indication of how it may be remedied.  It seems quite inexplicable to me that the welfare of Shropshire citizens is not a major concern of the council.

	Answered by Councillor Alan Mosley, Leader of the Council

The welfare of Shropshire citizens is absolutely a major concern of the Council and officers and officers have continued to liaise with Public Health Colleagues regarding the vaccination programme in Shrewsbury.  Councillor Carroll, the Cabinet Portfolio Holder for Public Health has spoken to all Shropshire MPS and representations have been made to both Matt Hancock, the Secretary of State for Health and Nadhim Zahawi the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State for COVID 19 Vaccination Deployment and the Prime Minister.
As of 9am today 98% of Over 65s in Care Homes have received their first vaccine.
In Shrewsbury the Education Centre at Royal Shrewsbury Hospital is up and running as a vaccination centre and the Indoor Bowls Centre at the Sports Village will be ready early February.  The first GP Practices shall be receiving their first supplies of the Oxford/Astro-Xenica vaccines on Weds this week.
It should be stressed that the Vaccination Rollout is being co-ordinated by the NHS National & Regional Executive.  Shropshire Council has provided HR, Communications, IT, Logistics, Transportation and Volunteers to facilitate the arrangements.  Town Council Officers continue to work with the COVID Resilience Team to provide any necessary local facilities, support and knowledge.
Shropshire Council has received assurances that the first 4 priority groups will have received their first vaccinations in line with the national timetable of mid-February.
Councillors continue to stress that whilst there is light at the end of the tunnel with the vaccination rollout, infection rates remain high in Shrewsbury, so residents must continue to observe the national lockdown and the HANDS-FACE-SPACE guidance.

